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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to school after half term, I hope everyone has had an enjoyable break and feels ready for 

the run up to Christmas. 

This may well be the strangest Bonfire Night and Christmas ever! 

We are now in Tier 2 ( High) for the local Telford & Wrekin area- please see the link below to check on 

exactly what this means, and from Thursday we will all be back in the Lockdown; the link below gives 

more details of what we will and will not be able to do from Thursday. 

Local COVID Alert Level 

new national restrictions  from Thursday November 5th until Wednesday 

December 2nd. 

I am very aware that a further 4 week lockdown will cause many of you some concern  in the light of 

your jobs and businesses and those of you who are involved with the NHS are no doubt preparing for 

the significant and vital work that you will be expected to deliver in this time. It’s not much fun: we 

know what to expect this time around and we know that for many there will be more separation from 

family and friends. 

We know it won’t be an easy time for anyone, but this time be reassured that school is open for all our 

children and business is as usual for schools. We will continue to make school life as normal as possible 

and we will certainly ensure some fun in the run up to Christmas. 

Currently, I only have the information I have shared, but I am in no doubt there will be more coming 

along from National Government and the Department for Education and I will keep you informed as we 

go on. 

Help us all to keep safe: 

Hands--Face--Space 

Please could all children wash their hands at home just before they leave in the morning- we will 

continue the hand washing on arrival and before children leave at the end of the day. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/local-covid-alert-levels-what-you-need-to-know?utm_source=2%20November%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/new-national-restrictions-from-5-november?utm_source=2%20November%202020%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


          
          

Please can all adults continue to support our Covid secure arrangements and not congregate by the 

gates at drop off and collection time. From Thursday 5th November please wear a face covering when 

you are dropping your child off and collecting whilst you are on the school site. This will protect yourself 

and those in our school community. It would be preferable if you could telephone or email school to 

speak to a member of teaching staff as this reduces the amount of contact.  

Please maintain the 2m social distancing and leave as soon as you can. We thank you for your continued 

support during these difficult times. 

Keep safe everyone. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Miss H Osterfield     Mrs A Moore 

Executive Head      Head of school  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


